
The Objectives of
the Dover Society

founded in 1988.

• to promote high standards of
planning and architecture

• to interest and inform the
public in the geography,
history, archæology, natural
history and architecture of
the area

• to secure the preservation,
protection, development and
improvement of features of
historic or public interest

• and commitment to the belief
that a good environment is
a good investment.

The area we cover comprises
Dover Town Council, Guston
Parish Council, Hougham
Without Parish Council,
Langdon Parish Council,
Lydden Parish Council, River
Parish Council, St Margarets
at Cliffe Parish Council,
Temple Ewell Parish Council
and Whitfield Parish Council.

All members receive three
Newsletters a year and in each
year the Committee organises
about ten interesting events –
talks, tours, visits, Members’
Meetings and usually a
Christmas Feast.

The Society gives Awards for
improvements to the area,
monitors planning proposals
and supports, joins in or
initiates civic projects and 
arts events.
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It is with great regret I must report that one of our founding
members and long-time committee member, Terry Sutton,
passed away on 3rd February. We send condolences to all of
his family and relations. Terry, so well known and
knowledgeable about the town, will be sorely missed by all
who knew him. An article about Terry appears on page
thirteen of this Newsletter.

I must also, with great sadness, notify members that on
Friday16th February the long-time previous editor of the
Newsletter Merril Lilley, aged 93, passed away. Merril was a
great help and inspiration to me when I took over the role of
editor.

Membership is also due in April. Once again there has been
no increase in the membership fees. The last subscription
increase was in 1996. Very few, if any, organisations have
held their fees at the same level for so long. This is excellent
value for money so please try to get your friends, relations
or acquaintances to join.

The annual service to commemorate the fallen during the
Zeebrugge Raid in 1918, will take place on Tuesday 23rd
April 2024, St George’s Day. The main service, including
wreath laying from 11.00am, will be at St. James’s Cemetery.
At midday, following the Mayor ringing the Zeebrugge Bell,
there will be a short Remembrance Service, adjacent to the
Maison Dieu, Dover Town Hall, at the People of Dover War
Memorial, outside the town council offices, Maison Dieu
House. More information will follow on the Dover Town
Council website and event Facebook page.

After being our youngest member when she joined aged
thirteen years, and running the raffle for the last eleven
years, Denise, my daughter, has now relinquished the role to
spend more time with her new baby, John. Many thanks for
her dedication over the years. James Benjafield and Ben
Elsey have now taken over.

Do you have a little time to spare each month? We always
need volunteers to take a more active role in helping The
Society grow. Help is required on sub-committees, projects,
events, meetings and submitting articles and reports for the
newsletter. If you are interested, please contact the Editor or
any member of the committee.

Alan Lee, Editor

Editorial
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EDITORIAL AND PRODUCTION TEAM
Editor: Mr Alan Lee
Proof Readers: John Morgan and Ann B. Tomalak
Advertising Secretary: Mrs J. Marsh
Distribution Organiser: Mr J. Cope and Mrs S. Cope
Envelopes and Labels: Mr J. Cope and Mrs S. Cope
Email Communications: Mr J. Cope
Area Distributors: J. Allcock, C. Blackburn, C. Bond, T. Bones, M. Burton,

C. Collings, J. Cope, S. Cope, D. Gasking, J. Luckhurst,
G. Margery, M. Margery, J. Morgan, D. Smith, D. Stone,
R. Stone, F. Sykes, C. Taylor, A. Upton, B. Vaughan, 
J. Widgery

DEADLINE for contributions
The last date for the receipt of copy for issue 110 will be Wednesday 5th June 2024.

The Editor welcomes contributions and interesting drawings or photographs.

‘Paper copy’ should be typed at double spacing. Handwritten copy should be clear
with wide line spacing. Copy on computer disc or by e-mail is acceptable. Pictures via
e-mail to be submitted in JPEG and not imbedded in the text of the article and must
be in as high resulution as possible. Please ring 01304 213668 to discuss details.

Publication in the Newsletter does not imply the Society’s agreement with any views
expressed, nor does the Society accept responsibility for any statements made.

COPYRIGHT
All published material contained within this publication remains the copyright of its
authors, artists or photographers.

No article or image can be reproduced or used without the specific owners express
permission.

The owners can be contacted by way of the editor.
Tel: 01304 213668     Email: Alan.lee1947@ntlworld.com

DOVER GREETERS
Dover Greeters have been welcoming visitors to Dover for over 15 years. We love to
share the unique and hidden parts of Dover, and signpost visitors to make the most of
their time in this iconic town. If you would like to join us please contact:

Email: dovergreeters@virginmedia.com   Mobile: 07712 581557
Website: http://dovergreeters.co.uk




